
 
Parade Court - Support for waiting restrictions (double yellow lines)  
 

We are residents of Parade Court and strongly support your proposal to protect wider access to Parade Court 

with double yellow lines. The current situation is very dangerous, so we hope this will be a big improvement 

and hope the proposal receives approval to proceed as soon as possible. 

 

I just wanted to share some photos ahead of the council meeting of what we gave in Parade Court on an 

almost daily basis. This person has been parked here for most of the day.  Parking enforcement have ticketed 

the car but that does not help the total lack of consideration given to us as residents who already have to risk 

exit and entry without this ridiculous parking.  Luckily I drive a mini and it only took two attempts to swing in 

from my left this evening. The poor workmen in their vans at number 7 have no chance of getting their larger 

vans out.    

If this is not clear evidence of the need for the yellow lines and corresponding extension of the no parking area 

then I don’t know what is. One parking ticket is simply not enough for this one.   

 

 

 

No one appreciates the danger faced each time we try and get out of Parade Court.  When pulling out slowly 

we’ve even had vehicles coming along East Parade from the right that have mounted the opposite pavement 

to avoid having to slow down and let us out. Many of the residents here are of an age where they are getting 

more and more nervous due to the poor parking either side and the speed of the traffic that is unwilling to 

slow down to wave us out.  

There are many HMOs along East Parade and things are so much easier when the university is on a break but 

another 2 weeks and it will be as bad as ever. People just have no consideration for the safety of others.  

 


